The Wilsonville Town Council met in regular session, Monday, June 17, 2019, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Lee McCarty called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Larry Cohill.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Larry Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the June 03, 2019 regular meeting, mailed to the council members before this meeting, were reviewed. Melissa Rosetta asked for a correction to the minutes, page two, final paragraph, concerning the bids for the Highway 25 bridge project. It should read: Those bid proposals will go out in late July. Gordon Fluker made a motion to accept the minutes, with the above mentioned correction; Melissa Rosetta seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes, Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Outgoing checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Ricky Morris made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Ivan Greene seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The mayor with be attending an ADEM meeting, June 21.

The God and Country Celebration will be Sunday, June 30. The extended weather forecast looks good – high of ninety degrees with a three percent chance of rain.

Tin Top Barbeque, Columbiana, will be providing the food. We will increase the number of sandwiches from six-hundred- fifty to seven-hundred since it has been indicated more people are expected to attend. We will be getting Pepsi products, bottled water, and ice from Hudd's Food Center.

Council Comment

Gordon Fluker has asked the engineered wood be delivered after June 30 since it will be stored at the Town Shop and the fireworks will be done there. This might pose a fire hazard.

Richard Atchison asked about broadband progress. He had heard something about possible progress. The mayor stated there has been no change.

Larry Cohill and Larry Lowe have both attended meetings concerning the 2020 Census. Larry Cohill will have handouts to give out at the God and Country Celebration urging everyone to participate so we will have an accurate count of our population.

Blake Ray said he has had some complaints about limbs handing out into roads at South Hill Drive and Wilson Glen Drive. Property owner's names need to be obtained so letters can be sent regarding this.

Larry Cohill reported the cub scouts got the flags at the Community Cemetery. He does not have a problem with that and told them to keep the flags if they are going to put them out at the cemeteries on holidays.

Melissa Rosetta has had complaints from Facebook viewers they cannot hear the public comments. We have a portable microphone that can be passed around in the future.

Melissa Rosetta also said there is a dead tree at Oak Meadow Park that needs to come down.

Blake Ray commented on the Zoo at the Park event the Library had. Robin Griffin stated there were forty people in attendance.

Public Comment

Robin Griffin, librarian, spoke about the summer reading program. The Zoo at the Park was well attended. Twenty children signed up for the Summer Reading

Program. This Thursday, June 20, 6:30 P. M., Shelby County Beekeepers will present a program here at the Town Hall. Friday, June 28, the Science Lady will present a program. June 28 is the end of the Summer Reading Program, with the presentation of prizes.

Robin Griffin also stated the libraries are partnering with the Census Bureau to allow anyone to use the library computers to fill out their census information, regardless of whether or not they have a library card.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ricky Morris seconded, and the motion received unanimous approval.

,		
	_	
E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor	-	
	 -	
Attest		

The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 P. M.